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RE: Northeast Drinkard Unit Well No. 604 (30-025-06591); Application pBL2130553631
 
Mr. Padilla:
 
Reference is made to the attached e-mail regarding Empire’s protest of the application for
conversion of an existing well within the Northeast Drinkard Unit to an injection well. I have made
two attempts to obtain clarification in the matter in order to determine the validity of the protest
but have not received any response from your client. Therefore, I have made a finding that Empire’s
protest is not pertinent to the content of Apache’s application and that the OCD shall continue with
administrative processing of the application. Should Empire feel the need to continue to oppose any
administrative order approved as a result of this application, then they have the ability to initiate a
case by filing for a hearing under 19.15.4 NMAC. Thank you for the assistance and contact me with
any questions in this matter. PRG
 
Phillip R. Goetze
UIC Group
New Mexico Oil Conservation Division
Albuquerque Office
5200 Oakland Avenue NE, Suite 100
Direct: 505.660.8274
Email: phillip.goetze@state.nm.us
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From: Goetze, Phillip, EMNRD
To: Ernest Padilla
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RE: Northeast Drinkard Unit Well No. 604 (30-025-06591); Application pBL2130553631
 
Mr. Padilla:
 
Good afternoon. I hope you are doing well. I am sending this e-mail to you as the legal
representative for Empire Petroleum Corporation (Empire) in this matter. The UIC staff has
researched this C-108 application and finds that Apache is attempting to obtain approval to convert
a producing well into injection within the Northeast Drinkard Waterflood Unit. With the approval of
Orders No. R-8539 and R-8540, as amended, the designated operator has the ability to adjust the
pattern of the waterflood operation through administrative approval of injection authority within
the area of the waterflood. The application referenced in the protest is for a WFX order and not for
authority to inject as a disposal well. Proposed injection rate is an average of 1500 BWPD and not to
exceed 2000 BWPD.
 
I am requesting that you confirm with Empire that they are aware that this is not a disposal well, but
an expansion well for injection within an active waterflood. The protest on behalf of Empire is not
relevant since the proposed activity is not disposal unless Empire will be attempting to demonstrate
otherwise. The OCD will not proceed with the processing of this application until this matter is
resolved. Thank you for your time for consideration of this matter and the phone is always on. PRG
 
Phillip R. Goetze
UIC Group
New Mexico Oil Conservation Division
Albuquerque Office
5200 Oakland Avenue NE, Suite 100
Direct: 505.660.8274
Email: phillip.goetze@state.nm.us
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